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Secretary Gray Celebrates Trump Administration’s Suspension 
of CTA Reporting Requirement for U.S. Citizens 

 

CHEYENNE, WY – On March 2nd, President Trump announced that the U.S. Treasury 
Department would be suspending enforcement of the “Corporate Transparency Act” against United States 
citizens and domestic reporting companies. Secretary Gray previously filed an Amicus Curiae brief with 
the Supreme Court of the United States to block enforcement of the CTA. 

In a statement applauding the action of the Trump Administration, Secretary Gray said, “President 
Trump’s announcement suspending the onerous, unconstitutional, Biden-era reporting requirements is a 
huge win for small business owners across the country, including Wyoming. I have been clear in my 
opposition to the Biden-era CTA and have worked to stop it, including by filing amicus briefs.  The Biden-
era CTA is an unconstitutional intrusion hurting Wyoming’s small business owners, and it is wonderful 
that President Trump continues to address this issue in a positive way.  President Trump has done 
tremendous work to fight the CTA and its unconstitutional infringement on the rights of U.S. citizens, 
dating back all the way to his veto of the original bill in 2020.  I’m thankful that President Trump’s 
leadership has led to the suspension of this disastrous Biden-era rule.” 
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https://www.supremecourt.gov/DocketPDF/24/24A653/337054/20250110155449500_Corporate%20Transparency%20Act%20Amici%20Brief%20Final.pdf

